
 

 

Provider Enrollment Update 

 

Change to Risk Level for Provider Type A3 and 2025 Provider 
Enrollment Application Fee 
 

Change to Community Service Agency (PT A3) 
 
In accordance with 42 CFR 455.450(e)(2), the risk level for Community Service 
Agencies (Provider Type A3) has been changed to high risk effective 12/09/2024. Due 
to the change in risk level, a Fingerprint-Based Criminal Background Check is required 
for all new and pending applications, as well as revalidations.  
 
 
2025 Provider Enrollment Application Fee 
 
The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) have issued the 2025 Provider 
Enrollment application fee amount. The enrollment fee for calendar year 2025 is $730, 
effective January 1, 2025 through December 31, 2025. 
 
For more information on Provider Enrollment application fees, see Provider Enrollment 
Policy Manual, chapter 105 and the AHCCCS Provider Enrollment Portal (APEP) under 
Provider Enrollment Application Fees.  
 

https://pepm.azahcccs.gov/PEPM/Policy/Chapter_100_General_Provider_Enrollment_Eligibility/105_Application_Fees.htm
https://pepm.azahcccs.gov/PEPM/Policy/Chapter_100_General_Provider_Enrollment_Eligibility/105_Application_Fees.htm
https://www.azahcccs.gov/PlansProviders/APEP/ProviderEnrollment.html

